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COVID – 19 Insurance During Periods of School Closure or Continuance 

I write further to Commissioners’ Letter 64.20 dated 23rd March 2020 in which I provided 

you with a summary of advice received from the Catholic Insurance Service (“CIS”) 

regarding insurance of premises during periods of school closure or continuance relating to 

COVID-19. 

Today I have received an update from CIS to say that following the “lockdown” imposed by 

the Government last Monday night, CIS asked Zurich to confirm whether they would relax 

their previously stated position regarding visits to, and inspections of, closed school premises. 

Zurich have confirmed to CIS that they will not be enforcing the unoccupancy clause of the 

schools’ property insurance policy whilst we remain on “lockdown”. This will remain 

Zurich’s position until further notice.  

CIS have advised dioceses who are members of CIS, about this relaxation of the policy 

conditions by insurers which is welcome news during these difficult times. 

As I said in my previous communication, it is important that schools consider the impact of 

the changed circumstances of the closure or continuance of provision on their insurance cover 

with their insurer and ensure that they comply with any requirements set down by them. 

  

  

Christine Fischer 

Assistant Director & Head of Legal 

 


